ABERFELDY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Aberfeldy Town Hall.
Tuesday 3rd June 2025 at 7.30pm 
MINUTES 
Present
Victor Clements (Chair), Lorraine Reed (Vice chair), Jean Duff (Treasurer), Rob Stubbs, Susan Craik.

In attendance: Provost McDade, Cllr John Duff, Adam Hobson (Aberfeldy Development Trust)

Apologies
Elaine Fraser Murdoch, Val Ferguson, Norma Carr (Community warden)

Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were verified with one change: at the previous meeting we endorsed the Local Place Plan, not the Community Action Plan as stated. The minutes were proposed by JD, seconded by RS.
Matters Arising
Cllr had expressed support for initiative to have a twin town for Aberfeldy, with the Provost also now aware.
The VE commemoration had taken place on 8th May, and was well attended, and worked well.

PKC had voted in favour of having a Planning Control Area. The proposal would go out to local consultation shortly, with the decision then taken to Scottish Government for a final decision. The CC had previously given support for the principle of such an idea.
Crime Prevention and Community Safety
There for no matters arising under community safety/ policing.

Focus Topics:
Taymouth/ Moness

There was nothing current to report. Should a planning application come forwards during the summer recess then, depending on timing, we may either have an additional CC meeting, or ask if we can delay any response until after our 5th August meeting.

Graveyard 

We now had a new contact person at PKC, and she had sent us a much more promising and useful response, saying that she would be in contact with the landowner with a view to finding out if the area identified would potentially be useful as a graveyard.

Aberfeldy Development Trust initiatives

ADT were currently trying to think of an appropriate name for the former slaughterhouse site. They had now taken ownership of the site, and were currently putting together design plans, probably for 6 houses. Funding was being sought to commission the plans, and take the process through to a successful planning application, which is hoped might be submitted by Oct/ Nov this year. ADT had received 3 X tenders from architects for the project.
If successful, some of the hoses would be sold to raise funds for further development. ADT were able to devise their own housing policy, and to place burdens on any property sold regarding subsequent owners, or have some equity retained by ADT.

ADT were also looking in to the possibility of having woodland crofts locally, which were essentially local houses with some land attached, so the units could potentially be both a place to live and work. The potential site was up towards Glassie. This initiative is still in the early stages of development.

Griffin Community Benefit Panel 

Micro grants
There was one micro grant application to discuss after the meeting. A new allocation of funding had yet to be received.
Main Fund

The next meeting of the main fund was later this week.
Reports       
Chair
It was decided not to upgrade website and pay additional cost, largely because our admin grant means that we cannot really afford to.

Cllr Duff had received an email from member of public regarding the toilets opposite Victoria Park, requesting him to ask when they may be open again. JoD to chase this up. PKC will re-open them, but awaiting quotes for work at present.

There was a visitor levy consultation online at the moment, which would be open until 30th September. VC to highlight on FB, and CC to discuss and form a view at August meeting.
Secretary
Nothing to report

Treasurer
We currently had £308.40 in administration money, £254.22 in resilience fund money, £1259.80 in defibrillator money and £0.11 in micro grant funds.

VC, LR & VF to all apply for internet banking.

Housing/Planning

Nothing to report

Cllr Reports

JoD advised that there was currently a live consultation open on public transport.

Tay Valley Connections were currently looking to get a 7- seater bus to add to the bus service that they already have.

As part of current visitor management plan, the existing ranger service  is getting absorbed in to the wider PKC team of wardens, although some staff will be available to deal with problem hotspots in Highland Perthshire. PKC work with the national park, FLS and some private ranger/ wardening staff to deliver a service where they can.
AOCB
No other competent business.

Date of Next Meeting     Tues 5th August 2025
